ASCC Arts and Humanities 1 Panel 
Approved Minutes
Wednesday, January 19th, 2022							        9:00AM – 10:30AM
CarmenZoom

Attendees: Bitters, Blackburn, Cody, Hilty, Koehnlein, Staley, Vankeerbergen

1) Approval of 12/15/2021 Minutes
· Koehnlein, Blackburn, unanimously approved 
2) Revision to Master of Arts in String Pedagogy and Master of Music in String Performance (return) 
· Blackburn, Koehnlein, unanimously approved 
3) Revision to PhD in Musicology post baccalaureate and the PhD in Musicology post-Masters 
· Blackburn, Koehnlein, unanimously approved 
4) Music 6754 (new course) 
· The Panel requests that the School of Music seek concurrence from the College of Medicine as a whole and thanks for School for seeking concurrence from the School of Health and Rehabilitation Sciences. The contact person for the College of Medicine is Dr. Daniel Clinchot, Vice Dean for Education. 
· The Panel recommends that under the Assignments section in the syllabus, that participation be clarified so that students understand how participation will factor in their overall grade for the course. 
· Blackburn, Koehnlein, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above) and one recommendation (in italics above) 
5) AAAS 1111 (new course requesting new GE Foundation: Historical and Cultural Studies) (return) 
· Koehnlein, Blackburn, unanimously approved 
6) Philosophy 2456 (new course requesting new GE Theme: Health and Wellbeing) 
· The Panel asks that the course syllabus provide more explanation (including due dates) of course assignments, specifically the three papers and the weekly discussion posts on Carmen. 
· The Panel recommends utilizing the most up-to-date Title IX Statement, as Kellie Brennan is no longer the Title IX Coordinator. The most up-to-date statement can be found on the ASC Curriculum and Assessment Services website at: https://asccas.osu.edu/curriculum/syllabus-elements. 
· The Panel recommends adding a grading scale to the course syllabus. 
· As the department is aware, ELO 3.2 for the Health and Wellbeing GE Theme has recently been adjusted. The Panel notes that, should the department wish to change any elements of the course to better suit the new GE Theme: Health and Wellbeing ELO 3.2, this would be an appropriate time before the course visits the ASCC Themes Panel. As a reminder, the GE Theme ELOs can be found on the Office of Academic Affairs website at: https://oaa.osu.edu/ohio-state-ge-program. 
· Koehnlein, Blackburn, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above) and one recommendation (in italics above) 
7) Slavic 4530 (new course) 
· The Panel would like to express their thanks to the department and the syllabus proposer for an excellent proposal and believe this proposal to be a model of clarity. 
· Blackburn, Koehnlein, unanimously approved 
